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A View From The Top Of Horn Hill 

From a Black and White Pen Drawing 

By Tom Eden 

 
(For details of commissioned artworks by Tom see inside cover) 
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Parish Council Notes 
A meeting of the Parish Council took place at 

7.30pm on 5th October 2016 in Barford Village Hall 
and was attended by Cllrs Hobbs, Eden, Turner, 
Styles, Hanmer, Best District Cllr Williams, County 
Cllr Fatemian and Mr Best (Parish Clerk & 
Responsible Financial Officer). 

 

Minutes of the last meeting:  The minutes of the 
Parish Council meeting on 7th September 2016 
were unanimously resolved as an accurate record 
of the meeting and signed by the Chairman. 

County Councillorôs Report from Cllr Arash 

Fatemian: 

Highways Site Inspection ï County Cllr 

Fatemian inspected the road in Barford St Michael 

with Oxfordshire County Coucil Highways dept. 

Patching and repairs were agreed and these will be 

carried out in the coming months. Some repairs 

may involve temporary road closures. 
District Councillorôs Report from Cllr Bryn 

Williams: 
A361 Working Group - District Cllrs Bryn 

Williams and Hugo Brown  have set up a working 
group to investigate with OCC Highways the 
ongoing issues with the A361. These are numerous 
and affect South Newington, Bloxham , Banbury , 
Burford and Chipping Norton where ever increasing 
numbers of vehicles and HGVôs are making life a 
misery for residents. Opinions will be sought from 
residents, businesses and users of the A361 and 
solutions explored with OCC. 

Cherwell Local Plan, Part 2 - Part 2 of the local 
plan and the latest SHLAA figures will be presented 
to CDC Executive at the next meeting in November. 
Part 2 of the plan is where rural villages learn of the 
proposed number of new dwellings allocated to 
their communities 

Fly Tipping - Fly Tipping continues to affect 
many and steps are now being taken to set up 
CCTV at known sites that suffer from regular 
tipping. CDC is also intending to introduce fixed 
penalty notices and fines for those caught for 
smaller fly tipping breaches. 

Council Tax - CDC has no intention of increasing 
their proportion of the Council Tax, this for an 
impressive 8th consecutive year despite draconian 
cuts across local authorities. 

 

Parish Matters: 
Speeding in the villages ï District Cllr Fatemian 
is progressing the hiring of he ñblack boxesò to 
monitor the speed of traffic in the Barfords.  

Play Area Inspection ï This was carried out in 
July but the report and invoice had been sent to the 
previous clerk. The present overall risk is 
categorised as ñLowò. The report recommends 
weeding then topping up the bark and attention to 
the gate post which is rotting at the base. 

Our Bus Bartons ï A meeting was held with Our 
Bus Bartons to explore whether the Barfords could 
participate in this scheme. Our Bus Bartons 
confirmed that the service is going well and in the 
first month 500 passengers were carried 2,500 

miles.  The timetables will be reviewed early next 
year and it may be possible to incorporate the 
Barfords. In the meantime, the bus is available for 
private hire at the weekends for excursions and 
shopping trips at prices well below commercial 
rates. The Barfords will be surveyed to establish 
what demand there is for bus services. Volunteer 
drivers and a Barfords co-ordinator would be 
helpful.  

Notice Board in Townsend ï The Parish Council 
has repaired the notice board in Townsend which 
had fallen over due to a rotting base 

.Play equipment, West Close ï A meeting has 
been held and participants brought drawings and 
brochures which were discussed. The views of an 
expert will be sought before making he proposal. 
Trees on the Green ï a quote has been obtained 
for pruning the cherry, thorn trees and bush and 
replacing the dead tree in the middle of the seat. It 
was RESOLVED unanimously to proceed with the 
work. 

Allotments ï it was reported that there is now a 
waiting list for allotments. 

Planning 
 

Applications 16/01650/F & 16/01652/LB, 
George Inn ï Applications returned to Cherwell 
District Council without comment. Awaiting decision 
but Cherwell District Council has asked for past 
photos showing the interior. 

Application 16/00223/TCA, Barford House ï 
The application for tree felling was returned to CDC 
without comment. The Parish Council is awaiting a 
decision from CDC. 

Applications 16/0183/LB, The Old Stables ï 
Application returned to CDC without comment. The 
Parish Council is awaiting a decision from CDC. 

 

Finance 
The Clerk sought approval to pay cheques 

totalling £865.20 including grass cutting & play area 
inspection. This was approved unanimously. 

Draft 2017/18 Budget ï This was presented by 
the Chairman and discussed. It was agreed with 
minor amendments and will be finalised in a later 
meeting. The budget must be submitted in January 
2017. 

It was resolved that the Parish Council would buy 
a Wreath for Remembrance Sunday (13TH Nov).   

 

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on 
Wednesday 2nd November at 7.30pm in the village 
hall. 

 

 

 

 

 

Tom Edenõs 

Commissioned Artworks 

Black and White Pen Drawings 
Pets and Landscapes a speciality! 

A4 Drawing £50 approx 
Contact Tom on 07415 101199 

Email tomeden3034@gmail.com 
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                   The Barfords Annual Christmas Lunch 2016  

Saturday 3rd December 12.45 for 1pm 
This is open to all residents of the villages who over 60, and their 

spouses/partners.  Invitations will be sent out at the end of October / beginning of 

November to everyone that we know of who qualifies.  If you are eligible to attend and 

you do not receive an invitation, please accept our apologies and let Aggie know. 

Please can we have your replies by Saturday 19th November, even if you are unable to attend, so 

we can plan the quantities of food to purchase. Please let us know about special dietary 

requirements ie. nut allergy, gluten intolerance etc. PLEASE NOTE: we are not planning on 

offering a vegetarian option unless informed of vegetarians attending. 
 

Funding:  Following the very generous contributions received at the more recent lunches, we will 

have a donations box again on the day. Whilst donations are purely voluntary, all are gratefully 

received and can help towards the continuation of this village event. Anyone with additional 

fundraising ideas please let Sarah, Mary or Aggie know. 
 

HELPERS: Although we have a list of helpers who volunteer regularly, some have been involved 

for several years and are now eligible to attend. Without enough volunteers to help on the day it 

may not be possible to continue this event in future years. It is a a fun and friendly day and a 

great way to meet new people if you are moved here recently.  So if you can spare 2 or 3 hours to 

help serve the lunchers it would be greatly appreciated. Alternatively you could donate a 

pudding. If you think you may be able to help please get in touch with Aggie on the above 

number. It is always a lovely event and starts the Christmas season off in the village. We will be 

in touch in the next few weeks with those people who have helped in previous years. 
 

To volunteer or for further information please contact Aggie on 01869 338406 
 

Aggie Morrison Booth, Mary Brodey and Sarah Best 

 

 
Village 200+ Club  
The 200+ Club is a. fundraising 

scheme administered by our 
Village Hall Committee. Tickets are just £6 
annually and .members may hold as many tickets 
as they wish. 

Members are issued with a membership number 
for each £6 spent. All membership numbers 
are entered into the monthly prize draws, in which 
cash' prizes can be won. 
12 monthly draws offering guaranteed prizes of 

£5. £10, £15, every month plus £25 once each 
quarter. Plus £50' twice' a year and a Christmas 
bonus of £!00. 
50% of the total value of subscriptions is 

retained for hall maintenance, the remaining 50% 
is used as prize money. 

More members means increased prize money 
and 
more funds for our hall. £6 for each annual 

subscription is such a small price to pay towards 
supporting our lovely hall. .So please - have a go? 
And help raise funds to maintain YOUR village hall. 
For just over 50p a month you can really make a 
difference. 

Existing members will be contacted soon. If you 
would like to join please contact Les on 338659 
to reserve your tickets. 200 Club members must 
'be I8 years or over. 

 
Dear Barfordians, 

Mixed news on the George at the moment. We 
have made positive progress on the pointing works 
and the services infrastructure whilst re-thatching 
works should start soon. However, we have been 
struggling to agree acceptable changes to the listed 
building (with the councilôs conservation team) 
associated with our plans to provide B&B 
accommodation. This is mainly to do with means of 
fire escape and the issue has ultimately caused us 
significant delay. We are doing our best but cannot 
progress works more quickly until we reach 
agreement with CDC.  

Hopefully this will be resolved soon. 
Louis & Laura 
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*Message On Behalf of 
Kathmandu Kids Home.* 
A huge "THANK YOU" to all the 
people that took up the challenge for 
the Parable of Talents. To all the 
people that entered photos, bought 
flowers,ate tarts....oh the list is 
endless. To Tony Elvidge for coming 
up with the idea and for running it.Whatever you did 
to support it, you made a big difference to the lives 
of a bunch of kids in one of the poorest countries in 
the world. 

So on their behalf. óNamasteô and  óthank 
youô. 
(The Kathmandu Kids Home is one of three 
organisations that receiveD a share of the money 
raised by the Parable of Talents) 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Parable of Talents ï Barford 2017 
Calendar 

The long awaited Barford Calendar went on sale 
at the October Barford Market and again at a 
special service in Barford St Michael church the 
following day. It has sold like the proverbial 
hotcakes but there are some still available and we 
can always order more. 

If you want to make sure you get your copy then 
contact the Calendar Hotline at 
barfordtalents@gmail.com or ring 01869 338214 
and ask for the Calendar Desk! 

The A4 full colour 12 page calendar is available 
for £8.00 which includes a sturdy envelope for 
posting. 

An ideal Christmas present for yourself, friends 
and family! 

Kind regards 
Tony Elvidge 

 

Parable of Talents - One Year On 
At the evening Service in Barford St Michael on 16th October, the money raised so far for the Parable of 

Talents was shared out with £650 going to each of The Shepherd & Bakehouse Trust, The Nepalese 
Orphanage  and The Church.  Many thanks to all who have used their talents and to those who have 
supported them. There is still money to come in so there will be more to follow at the end of the year 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Leon Daly on behalf of the Nepalese 
Orphanage 

 
 

John Hirons on behalf of the Shepherd & 
Bakehouse Trust 
 

Welcome 
To The Crocker family, 

Ellie and Jason 

 with their children Evie and Zak 

who have moved into 11 Robin's Close. 

 Villagers who lived in Barford 20 or so years ago 

 may remember Ellie who lived next door  

in 12 Robin's Close with her parents Bob and 

Marilyn and her siblings Ben and Viki. 

 After living in Banbury for many years the family 

are delighted to be making their home in our 

lovely village. 
 

We wish them all a happy life here 
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BARFORD PICTURE 

HOUSE 
Next film on 

November 19th is 

 
This has been requested by a couple of our regular 
cinema goers. 

'What we did on Our Holiday'. is a 2014 

British comedy-drama film written and directed by 
Andy Hamilton and Guy Jenkin. The film, starring 
David Tennant, Rosamund Pike, and Billy Connolly, 
was inspired by[3] but not related to the BBC show 
Outnumbered. 

 

Doug and Abi take their kids on a family vacation. 
Surrounded by relatives, the kids innocently reveal 
the ins and outs of their family life and many 
intimate details about their parents. It's soon clear 
that when it comes to keeping a big secret under 
wraps from the rest of the family, their children are 
their biggest liability... Filmed in Scotland mainly, 
and starring  Rosamund Pike, David Tennant and 
Billy Connolly. 

 

One reviewer has saidéé. 

'Absolutely loved this film. I laughed, I smiled and 
I cried.  
The script is quirky and wonderfully imaginative. In 
an hour and a half 'What we did on our Holiday' 
manages to dissect family life and reconstruct it to 
embrace every aspect of the complete gamut of the 
generations and their interactions. And it does so 
with both sympathy and hilarity.  

Of all films ever, it's the one that has made me 
feel best about being human. Flawed is fine in each 
and every generation, but the beginnings and 
endings are infinitely easier than the muddle in the 
middle. 

The acting throughout is exceptional but the child 
actors deserve a sky-fall of medals. Great stuff!' 

Doors open 7.15, film starts at 7.45. 
 
 

 

 
BANBURY MUSEUM 
Cold War Frontier: The story of 'Little America', 
RAF Upper Heyford 
6 September 2016 - 7 January 2017 
 
RAF Upper Heyford is probably the best-preserved 
Cold War base in Britain. It could be claimed that 
Upper Heyford was the largest fighter base in 
Europe by July 1971. Discover more about this 
fascinating place through original artefacts, 
recorded memories and rare images! 
More Information Here (http://cherwell.us3.list-
manage.com/track/click?u=a4c1822c206ec32dfa60
24e63&id=f079fa1bc9&e=e6791adaf6) 
Free Entry - Donations Welcome 
 
Experts on Hand: 'Cold War Frontier' 
A deeper experience 
Saturday 8 October, Saturday 12 November & 
Saturday 7 January 2017,  12:30pm & 1:30 - 
4:30pm 
This is a fantastic chance to see and handle extra 
items relating to Upper Heyford's history and ask 
questions of those who know the site well. 
Free entry - Simply drop in 
Fun for families! 
Join us at the Museum for crafts and activities for 
the whole family 
 
Spy Games 
Available 17 September 2016 - 7 January 2017 
10:30am - 12:30pm & 2:00 - 4:00pm 
Do you have what it takes to become a spy? Make 
your very own periscope and go on a secret 
Museum mission...Good Luck! 
£1.75 per trail booklet. 
Suitable for children aged 5+. 
22 October - 28 January 
Saturdays and Oxfordshire School holidays 
10:30am - 12:30pm & 2:00pm - 4:00pm 
Visit our Ice World this winter and make your very 
own polar bear hat, a perky penguin, a pop up ice 
world, cosy mittens or a super sleigh. 
£2 per child 
Suitable for families with children aged 3+. 
 
We look forward to welcoming you soon! 
Banbury Museum,   . Banbury Museum 
Spiceball Park Road,  Banbury, Oxon  OX16 2PQ 
 
 

 

 

Barford Service of Remembrance 

Sunday 13th November 

 9am St. Michaelôs Church. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Comedy-drama
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Andy_Hamilton
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Guy_Jenkin
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/David_Tennant
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Rosamund_Pike
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Billy_Connolly
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/What_We_Did_on_Our_Holiday#cite_note-3
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Outnumbered
http://www.imdb.com/name/nm0683253?ref_=tt_ov_st_sm
http://www.imdb.com/name/nm0855039?ref_=tt_ov_st_sm
http://www.imdb.com/name/nm0175262?ref_=tt_ov_st_sm
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Barford Green Garden Club 
Notes From Our Potting Shed 
Our visit to SEIZINCOTE took place on 
on September 15th and about 12 people 
came. Many of us had lunch at Batsford 
Arboretum and went over the road to 
Seizincote. We were lucky with the 
weather, many looked around the unusual house 
and we all walked around exploring the garden, 
admiring the water course and lovely plantings. 
Great tea and home made cake in the Orangery. It 
is now the end of the season but next season 
would be well worth a visit. 
 
In NOVEMBERéé. 

DESIGNING A GARDEN: 
 Talk by Caroline Tait, 

 Monday 14th November, 
7.30 pm at the Village Hall 

 
In her 20-year career in horticulture, Caroline has 
worked as a florist, as nursery manager at Coton 
Manor, and as a designer, winning a silver-gilt 
medal at Hampton Court Flower Show. She is a 
popular speaker and regularly runs workshops on 
garden design. This illustrated talk will show a 
range of ideas for projects large and small, and 
Caroline will be happy to answer our questions. It 
will be aimed at everyone, please bring any friends 
you want. Members £3 and guests £4. 
DISCOUNT SEED ORDERS: 
Rodney Hobbs has kindly arranged to organise 
seed orders again this year, and has the 
catalogues from D T Brown. This company is 
particularly good for vegetable seeds, though there 
are flowers too. Orders through the garden club are 
at 25% discount, and if enough of us buy seeds this 
could go up to 30% - well worth having! Catalogues 
are available in Rodney's porch at Pear Tree 
Cottage, and he needs to receive orders by 
Thursday 24th November. You don't need to pay 
until your seeds are delivered. Do take advantage 
of this excellent offer. 
TO DO IN NOVEMBERé. Clear up fallen leaves - 
especially from lawns, ponds and beds; raise 
containers onto pot feet to prevent waterlogging; 
plant tulip bulbs for a spring display next year; 
prune roses to prevent wind-rock; plant out winter 
bedding; cover brassicas with netting if pigeons are 
a problem; insulate outdoor containers from frost - 
bubblewrap works well; move tender plants into the 
greenhouse if you have one; stop winter moth 
damage to fruit trees using grease bands around 
the trunks; put out bird food to encourage winter 
birds into the garden; 
Look around the garden and decide what you might 
like to change for next yearécome to our Garden 
Design talk! 

 
HAPPY GARDENING 
SPADE AND FORK 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

A PASSION FOR PEARLS 
With Frances Benton 

 

A lively and entertaining talk about the 
history, science, myths and legends of the 

world's most secretive and only living 
gemstone.. Going back over 5000 years, 

pearls have been associated with wisdom, 
power, wealth and beauty. 

The talk promises you a fascinating and 
sometimes hilarious glimpse into a world of 

beautiful jewellery and mystery 
 

Join us to learn more about them 
 

On Wednesday, 9th  November 
Visitors (£4) welcome to join us 

In the Village Hall 

At 7.30pm 


